Snoflies Snowmobile Club - March 4 Minutes

Minutes from meeting held March 4, 7pm

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm

William read the minutes from the February 4th meeting, no matters arising from those minutes.
* Brett motioned to approve the minutes, Luke seconded, carried.

Ryan presented treasurers report
* Discussion of various expenditures
* Anthony motioned to approve the treasurers report, Jeff seconded, carried

Poker Derby

* Feedback from the participants was positive, a few suggestions for next year

* Run the derby a little longer some riders found it a bit short

* A few found the signage back into Carman a bit confusing

* Run the derby the other way to help split up riders between Tallboys and Elm Creek golf course
for lunch.

* Thanks to all sponsors and check point hosts.

* Big shout out to Tallboys Grill & Pub for getting everyone through for lunch so efficiently.
Everyone was impressed with your service!

* Reviewed results of trail audit

* 2 more passes until we complete our 12 passes for the year.

* Discussed letter of complaint from Carman pathway committee regarding snowmobiling on
bridge south of the golf course club house.

* As no snowmobiling signs have already been posted the club is unsure what else can be done
besides installing a post at bridge entrance to block entry of an ORV

* This could be an opportunity to work with the Town of Carman and pathway committee for
designated snowmobile routes within town limits

Groomer

*  Groomer still running very well, except for track driver issues which we've been struggling with
most of the winter.

* Continued discussion on the purchase of a new drag. Looking for a multi knife drag to improve
snow processing.

* Kass motioned to make a purchase of a second drag (up to $25000) for the next riding season.
Seconded by Anthony. All in favour, carried.

* No plan to sell or retire the current drag - it works well to establish a new trail / move snow
early in the season.

Board
* Matt announced that he will be stepping down as club president at the end of this season
(approx April 30)

Next meeting to be held March 25th, 2019 at the Snoflies Warmup Shelter (weather permitting) or
Carman Legion.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm. Thanks all for attending.



